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A mineral resource survey of Texas has been started by the Works Progress Administration, the Bureau of
Economic Geology of The University of Texas acting as sponsor. The purpose of the survey is to assemble
information and make it available to the public. Through a separate project, sponsored by the State Planning
Board, the results of the survey, as they are received in Austin, are being assembled for publication. The
mineral resource survey is helping in the location of mineral products, from some of which it is reasonable
to suppose industries of value to the State may be developed. The following report is based on work in
Falls County.

REPORT ON A RIVER TERRACE INVESTIGATION
AS PART OF A MINERAL RESOURCE SURVEY
IN FALLS COUNTY, TEXAS

by Jesse Hatch, Supervisor

Cutting its way easily through the marls, soft chalks, and sands of the Taylor, Navarro, and Midway formations, the Brazos
River flows through Falls County in a broad, shallow channel. In the western part of the county, its meanders carry it from
one side to the other of its valley which in some places is more than 5 miles wide. However, near the entrance of Cow Bayou
tributary, the river swings to the right side of the valley. Remnants of channels show that the river formerly meandered through
the valley, but at the present time the river channel in this part of its course meanders but little and hugs the right bluff closely.

At higher levels on either side of the river are remnants of former valleys made before the stream had cut its present level.
These old valley remnants, together with the present valley, present a fine development of terraces on the river. The primary
purpose of this work has been to locate and distinguish between the different terraces of the Brazos River and its tributaries
and to determine the location, quantity, and composition, as nearly as possible, of the gravel deposits within these terraces.

The lowest and most recent terrace, still in process of building, is the present valley, the surface level of which is approxi-
mately 25 feet above low water level in the river. At high flood stage the river expands as a flood sheet depositing sediments
over much of this bottom land, thus building the terrace and adding to the fertility of the soil.

Near the Falls of the Brazos and at several other localities downstream, gravel is exposed in this terrace. At many places a
firmly cemented layer of gravel, 6 to 18 inches thick, is found beneath uncemented gravel. The gravel of this terrace is
composed of flat oval-shaped or slightly rounded pebbles up to 6 inches in diameter and rounded iron-stained sand. The smaller
pebbles, consisting of quartz, chert, limestone, and claystone, are mostly angular. Red alluvial clay overlying the gravel of this
terrace makes a very good grade of clay for brick and tile manufacture. This clay is utilized by a brick factory, one mile
southwest of Marlin. The ruins of an older factory are located in the Big Creek vicinity south of Marlin. ’
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